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Executive Summary 

1. The Minister for Racing, Rt Hon Winston Peters (the Minister), is seeking your approval 
to increase the fees for the TAB NZ Board members by ten percent. 

2. The Board fees were set in 2021 at the maximum levels under the previous Cabinet 
Fees Framework (the Framework) [CO (19) 1]. The Framework was reviewed in 2022 
[CO (22) 2], where the fee ranges were increased but the fees for the TAB NZ Board 
remained the same. 

3. There are currently six members on the Board including a Chairperson. The Minister 

has provided the following rationale for a fee increase: 

3.1 the complexity of the functions and the expertise required to fill the roles 

is fairly high for TAB NZ 
3.2 there are significant issues with recruitment and retention when 

considering appointments  
3.3 the potential reputational risk that comes with appointments are fairly 

high 
3.4 there is significant public and media interest about TAB NZ. 

4. The Minister’s proposal of a ten percent increase to the current fees is within the 

applicable fee range in the Framework for Group 3a, Level 2.  

5. The requested increase is within your delegated authority for approval (up to 10 

percent), and the proposed fees are within the relevant range in the Framework. 

6. The Public Service Commission does not see any significant risks with the Minister’s 
proposal. A strong case has been made, showing the need to attract and retain a high 

level of expertise and experience with appointments. 
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Recommended Action 

7. We recommend that you: 

a agree to the Minister for Racing’s proposal to increase the TAB NZ Board 
member fees by ten percent 

 Agree/disagree 

b sign the attached letter to the Minister for Racing  with your decision  

 Agree/disagree 

c agree that the Public Service Commission release this briefing in full once the 

Minister for Racing has confirmed his decision to the TAB Board.  

 Agree/disagree 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hon Judith Collins KC      

Minister for the Public Service 
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14.2 assist with recruitment due to the commercial nature of TAB NZ’s 
business  
 

14.3 provide level of comfort due to potential reputational risk for Board 
members with respect to concerns around problem gambling, animal 

welfare and the level of media attention the activities of the Board.  

15. As the Minister for the Public Service, the proposed increase is within your delegated 
authority under the Framework, for approval (up to 10 percent) with the proposed 

fees remaining within the relevant fee range in the Framework. 

16. The Public Service Commission’s view is that the proposed fee increases should be 

approved by you. 

Risks 

17. The Public Service Commission does not see any significant risks with the Minister’s 
proposal. A strong case has been made, showing the need to attract and retain a high 
level of expertise and experience with appointments.  

Financial Implications 

18. The Minister advises that there are no financial implications for the Crown as the 
Board is remunerated out of TAB NZ’s operating budget.  

Next Steps 

19. A letter to the Minister for Racing, Rt Hon Winston Peters, is attached for your review 
and signature. 




